
vida l02l Sprlngbord Driw
Hrnhry, FA 1700t

rr?.0tt.cr02

outism services vlrtmutlrmrrrlom.org

Ar-gr.rst 19,2024

Honorable Denise J. Smyter, Chair
PENNSYLVANIA GAMING CONTROL BOARD
303WalnutStreet
Commonwealth Tower, 5th Ftoor
Harrisburg, PA 1 7101

Dear Cha irperson Smyler,

On behatf ofVistaAutism Services, lamwritingtoexpressoursupportforPENN Entertainmentsrenewalof its
gaming license for Holtyunod Casino at Penn NationaI Racetrack. Vista Autism Services is a [eading provider of
autism services in CentraI Pennsylvania, and our partnership with PENN Entertainment has been invaluable in
supporting o ur m iss ion to im prove the lives of ind ivid uats with autism and their fam ilies.

The demands on staff in the fietd of autism seruices are significant. Staff burnout is a persistent chattenge in our
ind ustry, and em ployee retention is critical to maintaining the high sta ndards of care we prorride to ind ivid uals of
a[[ages, from 1B months to adulthood. Through our partnershipwith PENN Entenainment, we have been able to
offer our dedicated staff unique and meaningfut perks that make a tangible difference in theirwel[-being and job
satisfaction. Most notably, PENN Entertainment has generously prwided free concert tickets to our emptoyees,
which has hetped us combat burnout and foster a positive work environment.

This partnership has become an integml part of our efforts to position Vista Autism Services as the employer of
choice for professionals committed to supporting individuals with autism. The opportunities and experiences that
PENN Entertainment has provided our staff have had a direct and positive impact on employee engagement,
morale, and retention, at[ of which are critical to the continuity and quatity of our services.

Moreover, PENN Entertainment's commitment to community support extends beyond our organization. Their
efforts to engage and uptift localnonprofits like ours demonstrate theirdedication to beinga responsib[e
corporate citizen and a vatued community partner. The renewaI of their gaming license willenable them to
continue making these imporbntcontributions to our region.

We strongty support the renewal of PENN Entertainment's gaming license and look forward to continuing our
partnership in the years ahead. Their generosity and community-minded approach have made a lasting difference
atVista Autism Services and in the lives of the individuats we serve.

Than kyou for your consideration

Sincerely,

/ffi
Nzenalu Obineto
C h ief Executive Officer
Vista Autism Services
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